# St. James' Sebastopol & St. Aloysius Redan

Parish Priest: Fr Kevin Maloney, Ph: 5331 4981

Presbytery: 508 Leith St, Redan

3<sup>rd</sup> Sunday in Ordinary Time - Sunday 27<sup>th</sup> January 2019

Next week's readings: Sunday 3<sup>rd</sup> February 2019 4<sup>th</sup> Sunday in Ordinary Time (C)

Jeremiah 1:4-5, 17-19 Ps 70(71):1-6, 15, 17 1 Corinthians 12:31-13:13 Luke 4:21-30

Sebastopol Parish Coordinator: Pauline O'Brien, Ph: 5336 1353,

Email: sebastopol@ballarat.catholic.org.au

Office hours: Tues, Thurs & Friday 9.00am – 3.00pm

Redan Parish Coordinator: Bernadette Lynch, Ph: 5335 9460

Email: redan@ballarat.catholic.org.au

Office hours: Tues, Wed & Thursday 9.00am-3.00pm

There are two collections. The first (Presbytery collection) is for the support of the parish priest and follows the sermon. The second is for the running of the parish (planned giving, envelopes) and occurs after the Intercessions.

**Baptism Parent Information Sessions:** - Parent information sessions for the Baptism of children will be held on the first Thursday of each month. The next meetings will be on **Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> February at 10.00 am & 7.00 pm**, in the hall at the back of the Cathedral Presbytery, 3 Lyons St. South, Ballarat. All families wishing to have their children (under 7) baptised are invited to attend one of these preparation sessions so that they can enrol their children for Baptism at these preparation sessions. For any enquiries, please contact Bernadette or Pauline at either parish centre.

Mass Times:

Monday12.05pm CathedralTuesday12.05pm CathedralWednesday12.05pm CathedralThursday9.30am Redan

12.05pm Cathedral

**9.30am Sebastopol** 12.05pm Cathedral

**Saturday** 10.00 am Cathedral

Sacrament of Penance

Cathedral Saturday 11.30 am

**Weekend Masses** 

Cathedral St Aloysius St James'

6.30pm Vigil 6.00pm Vigil

8.00am 9.00am **10.30am** 

10.30am 5.00pm

Rokewood 3<sup>rd</sup> Sunday at 10.30am

## **Recent Deaths:**

Lorna Brown, Lisa Hayden, Michaela Murphy,

### **Anniversaries:**

David Bond, John Cooper, Pat Collier, Ray Frawley, Henry Reitze, Kay Theobold, Henry (Dick) Towns,

## Please remember in your Prayers the following:

John Bond, Fletcher Densley, Andrew Flood, Corazon Laduan, Alex McLaren, Jonathon Price, Raymon Reed, Neil Reyes, Basil Torpy, Jan Verberne

\*If you would like a person to be prayed for, ask for their permission. Names will be included for the duration of ONE MONTH after which more time can be requested.

Privacy: In 2001 the Commonwealth and Victorian governments introduced legislation that deals with the manner in which public and private sector organisations may record, use, store and disclose information. We can only accept requests for names on the bulletin by immediate family members.

### **Plenary Council Prayer**

Come, Holy Spirit of Pentecost. Come, Holy Spirit of the great South Land.

O God, bless and unite all your people in Australia and guide us on the pilgrim way of the Plenary Council.

Give us the grace to see your face in one another and to recognise Jesus, our companion on the road.

Give us the courage to tell our stories and to speak boldly of your truth.

Give us ears to listen humbly to each other and a discerning heart to hear what you are saying. Lead your Church into a hope-filled future, that we may live the joy of the Gospel.

Through Jesus Christ our Lord, bread for the journey from age to age. Amen.

Our Lady Help of Christians, pray for us. St Mary MacKillop, pray for us.

## Closing Mass for St Patrick's Church Springdallah

Following the sale of the Church at Springdallah, there will be a final Mass in the Church on Sunday January 27th 2019 at 10.30am. All former parishioners welcome.

# St. James' Parish Sebastopol

#### **Opportunities for Prayer**

**Monday** 10.30 am Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament including Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament. Your presence is welcome.

Dates to Remember:

**Sunday 3<sup>rd</sup> February** 2.30pm Good Shepherd Community Prayer Group

Monday 4<sup>th</sup> February 1.00pm Parish Craft Group

**Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> February** 9.30am St. James' School Beginning of Year Mass

Filipino Community

Rosary 2<sup>nd</sup> Wednesday of month at 7pm

Good Shepherd Servant Community Prayer Group 1st & 3rd Sunday of the month at 2.30pm

#### St. James' Parish Office

Will be closed from December 21st and will reopen on Tuesday 29th January 2019. Fr. Kevin can be contacted at the Redan Presbytery on 5331 4981. For all bulletin notices please contact the Cathedral on 5331 2933.

## Sacramental Program 2019 – Term 1 – Sacrament of Penance / Reconciliation

Leaflets are available in the foyer after Mass.

- Offered to Grade 4 students or older: this sacrament is normally celebrated before a child's First Communion
- Parent enrolment meeting, Tuesday February 19th at 7.00pm, St. James' Church Foyer
- Sunday dismissals, Sunday February 24th, March 3rd, 10th & 17th at 10.30am, St. James' Church
- Celebrated on Wednesday March 26th, at 7.00pm, St. James' Church

### Happy 80<sup>th</sup> Birthday

You are invited to celebrate Sr. Noreen birthday on Sunday 3<sup>rd</sup> February 2019 at 10.30am Mass followed by morning tea in the foyer. Please bring a plate. Thank you.

#### **Prayer after Communion**

God, my creator, breathe on me, renew me, refresh me, extend my abilities, comfort me in adjusting to changes in health, mobility and activity. Body of Jesus Christ flow through every fibre of my being. Keep me well, and hope filled, always. Holy Spirit use me in my situation, for the good of others. Amen.

BUPA Aged Care – Prayer service at the BUPA Aged Cared on 7th February at 10.30am. All welcome.

## **PARISH STEWARDSHIP PROGRAM 2019**

Our Parish Stewardship Program commences in two weeks – with our Welcome Weekend. The Program recognises that 'Parishes are the Heartbeat of the Church' and will challenge us to reflect on what it means to be a member of our parish community.

We encourage you to be actively involved – read the materials, listen to the speakers and follow the Program on the parish website. Reflect, pray about and discuss the themes and topics with your family, friends and fellow parishioners.

#### PARISH 'OUR FUTURE' FORUM

All parishioners are warmly invited to a special forum as part of the Program – the Our Future Forum on Wednesday 20 February at 2pm in Sebastopol and at 7pm in Redan. This is a great opportunity to make your contribution to the discussion. You will hear about the values we hold dear, our recent achievements and the priorities we have for the future. Please mark this date in your calendar. Full Program details will be available on the dedicated Program page on our parish website – which will be updated regularly throughout the Program.

Together we pray for the success of the Program:

#### Stewardship Program Prayer

Lord, we thank you for calling us to be your Church.

Through our Baptism we are called to service and to witness.

In the Eucharist we sustain and strengthen that call.

By serving others we follow your example and proclaim our beliefs.

By our Christian generosity we demonstrate our love and care.

Lord, help us always to worship you as you deserve,

to grow in faith and service

and to give without counting the cost.

We ask this through Christ our Lord. Amen

## St. Aloysius Parish Redan

Invitation to pray the Rosary - Thursday morning at 9.00am before the 9.30am Mass

**Adoration and Exposition** -1st & 3rd Friday of the month, 7.00 pm -8.00 pm.

Reading Glasses - a pair of glasses were left in the church last weekend you can collect them from the sacristy.

**Pilgrimage Opportunity –** If a pilgrimage to the Holy Places is your dream, contact Donrita Reefman on 0411 702 068 or <a href="mailto:donrita@harvestjourneys.com">donrita@harvestjourneys.com</a> for more information. www.harvestjourneys.com/

## St. Aloysius Parish Office

Will be closed from December 21<sup>st</sup> and will reopen on Tuesday 29<sup>th</sup> January 2019 in the new Parish Centre and gathering space. Fr. Kevin can be contacted at the Redan Presbytery on 5331 4981. For all bulletin notices please contact the Cathedral on 5331 2933.

#### **Liturgy Rosters**

There will be no rosters over January we will be looking for volunteers before each Mass.

Please see Fr. Kevin before Mass commences.

## Plenary Council 2020 - Hearing your Voice

Welcome to everyone gathering to celebrate the joy of Christmas. The Catholic Church is currently asking people to share their thoughts about future directions. Everyone is invited to reflect on and respond to the questions

- 1. What do you think God is asking of us in Australia at this time?
- 2. What questions do you have about the future of the Church for the Plenary Council to consider in 2020?
- 3. Do you have a story of your experience of faith, or the Church you would like to share? as part of preparing the agenda for the Plenary Council 2020. You can respond as individuals or in families, or groups. Information and details of how to submit your response are on bookmarks or flyers in churches and also on the Ballarat diocese website <a href="www.ballarat.catholic.org.au">www.ballarat.catholic.org.au</a>. Every voice is welcome! **Please note:** The website address on the bookmark is incorrect the correct address is <a href="www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au">www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au</a>. Please submit your responses by Ash Wednesday, March 5, 2019 at <a href="www.plenarycouncil.org.au">www.plenarycouncil.org.au</a>. OR you may wish to take a response form home and return in the boxes provided in the Church foyers.

#### Catholic Man Breakfast Series

Men of all ages are invited to a Catholic Man Breakfast to be held on Thursday, February 21, 2019 at Craig's Royal Hotel in Ballarat. The Breakfast will be hosted by Bishop Paul Bird CSsR and will feature former leading Radio Executive, Shane Healy, as guest speaker. Shane has walked a fascinating path to the top of the highly competitive radio industry in Australia and has connected with high profile performers such as Brian Taylor, Neil Mitchell and Rex Hunt. Further information from Chris Liston, ph. 0437 318 251 or email <a href="mailto:chris.listo2@gmail.com">chris.listo2@gmail.com</a> or Vincent Sully, ph. 0407 310 115 or email <a href="mailto:vcjidh.sully@gmail.com">vcjidh.sully@gmail.com</a>.

## Catholic Theological College - 2019 Study Options Now Available

Undergraduate and Postgraduate Options: Choice of Philosophy, Systematic Theology, Moral Theology, Religious Education or Christian Spirituality units. Audit options available. Enquiries: Mr John Bartholomeusz, Assistant Dean T: 9412 3309 E: ctc@ctc.edu.au

#### 100th Birthday

Sister Caroline Deutscher IBVM (Sister Bernard) will celebrate her 100<sup>th</sup> birthday on Monday, 4<sup>th</sup> February 2019. A birthday celebration is being organised for that day. For more information contact Chris Rigg on 53 424 800.

#### Diocesan e-News

Diocesan e-News is available to all members of the Diocese and those associated with and with an interest in the life of the Diocese. It is published every two weeks and distributed via email. You can subscribe to receive e-News on the diocesan website <a href="www.ballarat.catholic.org.au">www.ballarat.catholic.org.au</a> or you are welcome to submit items for publication to <a href="mailto:enews@ballarat.catholic.org.au">enews@ballarat.catholic.org.au</a>. News items submitted should have relevance to the life and activity of the parishes and schools of the Diocese and include photos where possible.

#### **Advance Notice**

Rite of Election – Saturday 2nd March 2019 – St. Patrick's Cathedral, Ballarat Mass of Oils – Monday 15th April – St. Patrick's Cathedral, Ballarat

Safeguarding Officers: St. Aloysius: Bernadette Lynch St. James': Pauline O'Brien